
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE SEPTEMBER 20, 2004 

RECONSIDERATION 
PROCLAMATION REQUEST –  
WHITE RIBBON AGAINST PORNOGRAPHY WEEK IN VAUGHAN 

Recommendation 

The City Clerk recommends: 
 
1) That the request to proclaim October 18-25, 2004 as “White Ribbon Against Pornography 

Week in Vaughan” be reconsidered;  
 
2) That October 17-24, 2004 be proclaimed as “White Ribbon Against Pornography Week in 

Vaughan;  
 
3) That the proclamation be posted on the City’s website, published on the City Page, space 

permitting, and that staff issue a news release; and 
 
4) That Council declares that the City of Vaughan denounces the destructive influences of 

obscenity, pornography and indecency pertaining to children on the Internet. 

Purpose 

To respond to the request received from the President of the Catholic Women’s League (CWL) of 
the parish of St. Padre Pio (Kleinburg). 

Background - Analysis and Options 

At the Council meeting of June 28, 2004, Council approved the proclamation request with respect 
to this matter (Refer to Attachment 1) and further adopted the following: 
 

By declaring that the City of Vaughan denounces the destructive influences of obscenity, 
pornography and indecency pertaining to children on the Internet. 

 
We have just been advised by Ms. Terri Tino, President of CWL, St. Padre Pio Parish that the 
dates provided to us in June were incorrect and she has requested that the matter be rectified. 

  
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

In order to correct this matter, Council will need to reconsider the resolution adopted at the June 
28, 2004 Council meeting and approve the recommendation in this report. 

Attachments 

Attachment 1 – Extract, Item 43, Report No. 55 of the Committee of the Whole 



 

 

Report prepared by: 

Sybil Fernandes, Manager of Administrative Services/Deputy City Clerk (Ext. 8628) 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 
John D. Leach 
City Clerk 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


